GUESTS OF PRIME MINISTER'S WIFE



The F.W.I.C. Board were invited to the residence of the Prime Minister of Canada. The members had an opportunity to chat with Mrs. Trudeau, enjoy the lovely gardens and have refreshments in the dining room. Ontario members at the Board meeting front row L-r — Mrs. Ercell Merritt, Mrs. Austin Zoeller, Mrs. Margaret Trudeau, wife of the Hon. Pierre E. Trudeau; Mrs. H. Noblitt, Mrs. Geo. Wilson, Editor, Federated News. Back row L-r — Miss Helen McKercher, Mrs. Clarence Diamond, Mrs. Herb Maluske.



The Niagara Junior Women's Institute sponsored a fashion show and from the profits, donated a portable television for the children's ward, and a wheelchair for the extendicare unit in Welland Hospital. Presenting TV and cheque L-r—Mrs. Carol Leef, Mrs. Carolyn Skulj, Mrs. Marlene Verberg, Mr. Woolcott, representing the Welland Hospital and Mrs. Judy Overholt.





Janet Genova, Peel County Women's Institute Scholarship winner, has completed tifteen 4-H Homemaking units and will continue her studies at McMaster University in Natural Science. Left.

Fern Livingston, Peel County Women's Institute Bursary winner, has completed twelve 4-H Homemaking units. She plans to study Social Welfare at the University of Western Ontario. Right.

JUNIOR WOMEN'S INSTITUTE REPORT Mrs. Carolyn Skulj

The Spring Board meeting was held in Wainfleet Town Hall. Sharon Passmore, President welcomed the thirty members. A get acquainted game was led by Margaret Wylie and Cindy and Dayle Cordingley demonstrated the making of sock toys. The group then made sock rabbits.

The Provincial Project "A Little Bit of Everything" has been sold out and the book is being reprinted. Rosina Veld, Carolyn Skulj and Jere Brown were responsible for the publishing and distributing of the book which contains craft ideas, games, recipes and programme ideas. Proceeds from this publication will go toward a Scholarship for a Junior Women's Institute member.

Wainfleet branch were the hostesses and Lynn Witt's mother baked and decorated a cake with the JWIO crest on it.

During the afternoon the members toured the Bell Canada office at Welland. Carol Siddall, Public Relations officer introduced tour guides, Anna Peressotti, Clarence Brown and Joe Corina. The members were amazed at the mass of computers, wires and equipment required in a telephone system.

After the presentation of her report, Carolyn expressed thanks for the opportunity to represent the Junior Women's Institutes on the Board.



Would you like to make a rabbit?

If only you've the will,
To brighten someone else's world—
A small niche you can fill,
Comforting or helping those whose lives are incomplete.
Take a blind man for a walk or give a child a treat.

There's always something you can do
For someone everyday,
To lighten loads for others
Or cheer them on their way.
Invalids who lie for hours just gazing at the wall.
Someone watching, waiting, hoping, for a friend to call.

There are those who need a lift from someone like you, Someone who will share their problems and their pleasures, too.

If you think you're feeling lonely, look around and see,
The world is full of people who are wanting company.

M. Laffling